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Hammarskjöld, Dag. [Carta] 1956 June 26, [New York, NY] [para] Cyro de Freitas-Valle, New York, NY. 2 p. [inglês][datilografado]

Dear Cyro,


I have your letter of 19 June informing me of the views of some of your colleagues regarding the installation of the Portinari panels in the General Assembly building.


Since receiving your letter I have taken another look at the possible positions and I am more convinced than ever that from every point of view, and especially that of the interests of the artist himself, the murals would be most effective if placed in the North Lobby. Considering the size of the murals and the narrowness of the area in the South Lobby, there would be far less opportunity to view them effectively than would be the case in the very broad and expansive North Lobby. Furthermore, they would fit into the decor of the North Lobby very effectively, while they would not harmonize at all with the Belgian tapestry which has already been in location in the South Lobby for a considerable period of time. There is no other place in the building for the Belgian tapestry. The murals and the tapestry would certainly “kill each other off”. You will have noted also that the intense sunlight in the South Lobby, which would fall directly on the murals, could no fail to have a serious effect upon them in a relatively short period of time.


The situation with regard to the Yugoslav statue was rather similar to that of the murals. It had been arranged with the Delegation and understood by the artist that the statue would be placed in a position immediately adjoining the promenade at the North end of the Assembly building. When the statue arrived it became evident that the statue and the immediate area simply would not fit together. Hence, after some discussion with the Yugoslav Delegation and the artist, agreement was reached on the present site. There is now universal agreement that the new site is in every respect superior to the one originally suggested.


I am sure that you, as I, have, on occasion, purchased some piece of art or decoration on the assumption that it would fit into a particular spot in our home, only to find that when actually placed, that it did not fit there at all, but did fit very well indeed in some other location. I feel that your colleagues will find that to be true in this case.








With kind regards







Yours sincerily

Dag Hammarskjold

His Excellency M. Cyro de Freitas-Valle,

Permanent Representative of Brasil to the United Nations.
